
 

  

In Our Prayers This Week 
It is so important that we remember one another in prayer. During this 
week, please focus your prayers on the following members who were 
picked randomly: Vern Cramer and Naomi Dumke; Kathi Gutknecht; 
Travis Lund; Gerald and Sue Poquette; Sandra Tessmer.  

 

Flowers 
The flowers for Sunday are sponsored by Sharon and Colin Schmidt and 
are in memory of Walter Johnson.  
 

Please call Zion’s office (715-735-7898) or send an email 
(Zion@newbc.rr.com) if you would like to sponsor the flowers for a  
specific Sunday. The cost is $15. 

 

What’s Around the Corner?. 
Oct. 30: SPARK, 5:30 p.m.; Confirmation, 6:30 p.m.; Choir, 6:30 p.m. 
Nov. 3: All Saints Sunday, 9:30 a.m. worship with Holy Communion and via 
  Facebook Live. Daylight Saving Time ends. Congregational Meeting to 
  vote on Pastoral Candidate.  
Nov. 6: SPARK, 5:30 p.m.; Confirmation, 6:30 p.m.; Choir, 6:30 p.m. 
Nov. 10: 25th Sunday after Pentecost, 9:30 a.m. worship with Holy Communion 
  and via Facebook Live. Pledge Sunday. With guest pastor Rev. Rick 
  DeBenedetto. 
Nov. 12: Sew for Missions, 9 a.m.; Council meeting, 6:30 p.m. 

Set your clocks back!  
Daylight Saving Time ends this Sunday, November 3! Remember to turn 

your clocks back one hour when you to bed on November 2!  

Congregational Call Meeting on Sunday 
There will be a congregational meeting at the conclusion of the worship 

service on Sunday. Voting members (confirmed members who have 
communed and contributed in the past year) will be asked to vote on 
calling a pastoral candidate and approving a compensation package. 

Zion members will be asked to remain in the sanctuary while visitors and guests leave. 
 

Change from the Growing and Giving Wagon!  
We made some good noise! Thank you for bringing your change to worship on Octo-
ber 27th. We raised $317.21 for Dorothy’s Haven of Hope and we wouldn’t have been 
able to do it without you!  
 

Giving and Growth Sunday 
Next Sunday, November 10th, is Giving and Growth Sunday. Members and friends 
of Zion are invited to bring their pledge cards to offer in thanks to God for his many 

blessings and to indicate their planned support of the church's mission and ministry in 
the coming year.  
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 Celebrating Baptismal Birthdays this Week 
 November 5: Leah Rose 
 November 7: Beckham Betts, Donna Dietrich 
 November 9: Mark Swenson 
 November 10: Vicki Guay, Jack Heimbuch 

 Birthday Blessings to You 
 November 4: Hope Goes 
 November 5: John Kloida, Wendy Strutz 
 November 6: Henry Zuehls 
 November 7: Niklas Williams 
 November 9: Sharon Schmidt, Mary Thielen 
 November 10: Michael Harding 

 
Thank you to our Worship Assistants! 
Thank you to Karen Dill  for serving as our lector and  
communion assistant; to Barb Grom for setting and 
 cleaning up communion; to Karen Sylvester for serving as 
our usher; to Cheryl Maxwell and Debbie Mylener for  
handling AV; and to Jacob Marzahl on Sunday. 
 

The volunteers for next week are Kathy Heimbuch as our lector; Carole Boerner as our 
communion assistant; Maryellen Radloff will setting and cleaning up communion; Dean 
Schoen as our usher; Troy Cording and Debbie Mylener as our AV Team; and Elsa 
Emler as our acolyte!  
 

If you’d like to volunteer to serve as a worship leader, please contact Ann Buscher at  
715-735-3017. Thank you for your consideration! 

We are collecting items for the Menominee Animal Shelter!  
There is a box in the narthex where people can donate clean, old towels, blankets, and 

scatter rugs for the Menominee Animal Shelter!  Thank you for your help!  

All Saints Sunday 
This All Saints Sunday we remember the members and 
friends of Zion who have passed since last all Saints Sunday. 
  

We remember: 
 

Judy Hoheneder  (2/10/24) 
Roger Hoheneder  (2/21/24) 
Richard Francour  (3/28/24) 
William Boerner  (4/21/24) 
Joyce Anderson  (5/21/24) 
Gary Wesner  (8/16/24) 
Vicky Chaltry  (10/14/24) 



 

  

Upcoming Events at Fortune Lake Lutheran Camp  

• Senior Days  
 Fortune Lake has announced their 2024-25 Senior Day schedule. There will be 
 a Senior Day on November 18, January 13th, March 10th, and May 12th!  
 Each Senior Day begins at 10 a.m. and wraps up by 2 p.m. The program varies 
 but generally includes the following:  
 

  10:00 a.m. – Arrival and check-in, coffee and fellowship time  
  10:15 a.m. – Devotion & announcements  
  10:30 a.m. – Presentation morning session  
  12:00 p.m. – Lunch  
  1:00 p.m. – Presentation afternoon session  
 

A $15 donation per participant is requested and attendees are asked to RSVP by the 
Wednesday before the event to (906) 214-2267 or hospitality@fortunelake.org  

November Youth Event 
Menominee Valley Conference Youth between 6

th
 - 12

th
 grade are 

invited to go BOWLING on Sunday, November 17. We will meet 
at the Dome Lanes (801 University Ave. in Marinette) from 4:00 – 
6:00 pm for bowling, pizza, fellowship, and fun! Football games 
will be playing on the TVs so you can keep tabs on your favorite 
teams. There is no cost to attend but reservations are needed. 
Please RSVP to Stefanie at youthcoordinator@nglsynod.org by 
November 15. 

Sew for Missions Update 
Our Sew for Missions group made 72 quilts that were boxed and taken by the Lutheran 
World Relief to be sent out to states and other countries in need. Thank you to every-
one who has given material and monetary donations! The group is always in need of 
donations for the cost of material. Thank you for your generosity!  

Volunteers Needed!  
Zion needs your help. We are  looking for people who are willing to 
be trained to set up and clean up communion. Due to surgery and 
snowbirds, there are not have enough volunteers to fill the slots for 

this winter.  Please contact Ann Buscher at 715-735-3017 if you 
are interested or to make sure your name is on the list.  
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November Eternal Light 
The Eternal Light for the month of November is in honor of  Don and Judy  

Limberg. 

Ruth Circle Group 
The Ruth Group will meet Thursday, November 21st, in the family 
room at Zion at 3 p.m. for our monthly Bible study.   
All are welcome to attend!  

November Donation Opportunity! 
Zion is Called to Go Where Jesus Leads and our Social Ministry 
Committee is committed to showing our congregation ways to live 
out that calling in our community. During the month of November, 
we will be collecting items for the St. Vincent de Paul Food Pantry. 
 

St. Vincent de Paul Society’s food pantry is up and running in their 
new location at 2000 Cleveland Ave (formerly Scoop’s). They are 
the largest pantry in our area and serve both Marinette & Menomi-
nee counties. They are open for distribution on Monday, Wednes-
day and Friday from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

 

The food pantry is hoping to gain new volunteers too. Volunteers are needed to check 
in guests or walk with them through the distribution line. The schedule is VERY flexi-
ble. You can learn more about our local St. Vincent de Paul Society and how to volun-
teer by calling the pantry (715-201-3510) or by going to their website: https://
svdpmarinette.org/volunteer/ 
 
Most Needed SHELF STABLE Items leading up to Christmas are: 

• Instant Potatoes 

• Stuffing Mix 

• Biscuit Mix 

• Cranberry Sauce 

• Canned Yams 

• French Fried Onions, 

• Pie Filling 

• Shelf Stable Pie Crust 

• Shelf Stable Milks such as Almond, Rice or Soy 

• All other non-perishable food items such as canned vegetables, fruits and proteins 
are certainly appreciated also! 


